
In School: 

It has been as busy as ever in school and it is hard to believe 

that we are already at the end of September! We now have 

Class Dojo up and running and we hope that you will find this 

new addition to our school communication systems easy to use 

and a ‘window’ into your child’s school day. There are still a few 

families who have not updated their photo consent on Arbor 

and the status is still showing as ‘pending’. This is easy to do 

and I would urge all parents and carers to login to their account 

or go on the App and select either ‘decline’ or ‘accept’.  

Mrs Preece 

I am sad to announce that after many loyal years at our school, 

Mrs Preece will be retiring at half term. She started with the 

school working in the ‘playgroup’ (before we had a school 

nursery) and then moved into the main school as a TA and 

more recently supporting pupils 1:1. Mrs Preece is both patient 

and kind and I know that she has had an extremely positive 

impact on the pupils she has worked with. She will be missed 

in school but I know she is looking forward to the arrival of her 

third grandchild in December. We wish her lots of love and 

happiness in her retirement and we are sure that she will re-

main a friend of our school. 

Book Fair 

We hosted the first of a series of after school book fairs today. 

There were lots of wonderful books on offer and many were 

very competitively priced. Lots of families visited and pur-

chased books (and other small gifts such as stationary and 

pencil cases). Not only is this a lovely event for children to gain 

a new favourite book, but school also collects rewards for every 

£5 spent which we can then exchange for books for use in the 

classrooms. If you haven’t been in yet, it’s not too late as the 

event will also be running at the start of next week. 

FRIENDS 

Mrs Bates and I attended the FRIENDs AGM earlier this month 

at the Market Hall. They worked tirelessly last year to raise 

funds that go directly to enhancing the children’s school experi-

ence. We are just agreeing dates to have new play markings 

put down in the KS1 playground—a project which the FRIENDs 

have contributed £1500 towards. They are already planning 

this years events with the first activity being a Halloween Disco 

which is planned for Thursday 17th October. As usual, Duck-

lings, Fox and Owl Class will enjoy the disco during the after-

noon, with other classes coming back after school. 

I hope you have a wonderful weekend. 

Mrs Desborough 
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Dates for your Diary:  

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Ducklings: George 
Fox: Zachary A and Billy 

Badger: Lennon and Joshua S 

Cubs: Danny and Alfie B 

Hedgehog: Caelan and Millie 
Deer: Dolph and Bella 

Hare: Jenson and All of Hare Class 

Kestrel: Jess and Rory 

Mole: Noah and Harmony 

Owl: River 

October—Walk to School Month 

3.10.24 —  ‘In-school’ Harvest Festival led by Rev  

                        Ashley Buck (pupils only)    

3.10.24 —Kestrel and Mole Cross-Country at  

                     Cardingmill Valley 

8.10.24 —11.10.24—Y6 Residential 

10.10.24—Football at Ludlow School (Kestrel) 

16.10.24—EYFS Handwashing with the School Nurse 

17.10.24—Halloween Disco 

22.10.24—KS2 Inclusion basketball 

23& 24.10.24—Parents Evenings 

24.10.24—Owl Class Craft Workshop 

Half Term: Monday 28th Oct—Friday 1st Nov 

PD Day—Monday 4th November 

4.11.24—Pupils back in school 
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